

Penryn Primary Academy Newsletter

Friday 15th Septeber 2017

TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY

Tempest will be in school to take individual photos on Tuesday 19th September at 8.30am. They will set up n both halls.

ASTHMA MEDICATION

Please make sure that if your child suffers from asthma that their medication is in school (clearly labelled) and is in date. All medication needs to be signed in at the office and the appropriate form completed. If there has been a change to your child's medication, please let the office know.

HEATH AND SAFETY

If you need to drive onto the school site please take care and remember there is a zebra crossing at the entrance.

THIS WEEK'S ATTENDANCE

Nursery—100% Reception—97.0% Year 1—94.5% Year 2—97.6% Year 3—94.4% Year 4—98.3% Year 5—96% Year 6—95.6% ARB—93.7% School 96.3%

NEXT WEEK'S VIRTUE

Being nice is being cool!

Well done to all of this week's winners.

St Michael's Mount—Layton D
Pendennis—Dempsey P
Trelissick—Chloe H
Glendurgan—Sky C
Trerice—Keo W



CUP WINNERS

Cups to stay in school, medals are for keeping

Year 3 - Oliver D

Year 4 - Tyler L

Year 5 - Keeley C

Year 6 - Jessica W

VOLUNTEER FOLLOW UP MEETING

Thank you to everyone who came to the open morning yesterday. The follow up meeting to complete DBS checks will take place on Friday 22nd September at the KS2 site. Please remember to start the process online yourself and bring the relevant documents to prove your identity as discussed at the meeting.

CUP CAKE WEEK

A variety of delicious cup cakes will be served as puddings next week.

Dear parents/ carers,

We have had a great week in school! Our new Reception children are becoming increasingly settled and have completed some wonderful work and the other children are working hard in their new classes with their new teachers. The children have been going to Forest School this week. Please ask your chid about their enjoyable experiences.

This week we had a open morning for volunteers and it was a huge success. We had over 16 people come to this, offering to support the school. Any support is always appreciated and we thank our loyal volunteer group for their efforts. If you didn't make the first meeting and would like to help, please get in touch with the office. The follow up meeting to complete DBS checks will take place on Friday 22nd September at the KS2 site.

We received a very exciting delivery this week...the final copy of the 2017 Oliver production. We are hoping to get these burnt to DVD in the next week and they will be handed out to cast members from the show.

Our harvest festival is under two weeks away and preparations are well under way. You'll receive a letter outlining the arrangements for the day. This event, which is held at the Methodist church will not be able to go ahead if we do not have enough people supporting us in walking down. If you are able to assist walking the children down to the church, please let your child's class teacher know.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mr. Hadley and Mr. Hitchens





PETE AND GEOFF BIRKETT—3 PEAKS CHALLENGE

To mark the 10 year anniversary of the loss of peter's mum and sister in a tragic car accident Peter and his dad Geoff are doing the 3 Peaks Challenge to raise money for Pehaligon's Friends who have helped Peter following the accident.

Please help them support this charity which has also helped other children from our school.

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/peter-birkett3

Many thanks

HARVEST FESTIVAL

KS1 and KS2 will be attending a Harvest Festival service, weather permitting, on **Wednesday 27th September**.

KS1 will be leaving to walk to Penryn Methodist Church at 9:15 am. Parents, families and friends are welcome to attend the service and we look forward to seeing you at 10:00 am.

KS2 will be leaving to walk to Penryn Methodist Church at 1:00 pm (early lunch). Parents, families and friends are welcome to attend the service and we look forward to seeing you at 1:30 pm.

If you would like to donate a gift of food, please could your children bring tins or packets (no glass please) on the morning of the service. Proceeds will go to the local food bank at the Highway Community Centre.

If there are any religious or cultural reasons why your child cannot participate, please contact the school.

We are looking for volunteers to walk with us to and from the church. Please see your child's class teacher to arrange.

Swimming/Forest School Timetable - 1 st half Autumn Term Year 3 - T U E S D A Y							
12/9	19/9	26/9	3/10	10/10	17/10		
3b Swimming	3a Forest School	3b Swimming	3a Forest School	3b Swimming	3a Forest School		
3a Forest School	3b Swimming	3a Forest School	3b Swimming	3a Forest School	3b Swimming		

a – Miss Keifer b – Miss Parker

Swimming/Forest School Timetable - 1 st half Autumn Term Year 4 - W E D N E S D A Y							
13/9	20/9	27/9	4/10	11/10	18/10		
4a Swimming	4b Forest School	4a Swimming	4b Forest School	4a Swimming	4b Forest School		
4b Forest School	4a Swimming	4b Forest School	4a Swimming	4b Forest School	4a Swimming		

Swimming/Forest School Timetable - 1 st half Autumn Term Year 5 - M O N D A Y							
11/9	18/9	25/9	2/10	9/10	16/10		
5a Swimming 5b Forest School	5b Forest School	5a Swimming	5b Forest School	5a Swimming	5b Forest School		
5b Swimming 5a Forest School	5a Swimming	5b Forest School	5a Swimming	5b Forest School	5a Swimming		

a – Mrs Wheeler b – Mr Knowles

A-Miss Symons b- Mr Carey

a – Miss Deb Symon b – Mr Brendan Carey